

Margaret M. Crotty Chair Board of Trustees

January 22, 2025

Mr. Thomas Gambino Gambino Medical & Science Foundation, Inc. 2501 71st Street North Bergen, NJ 07047

Dear Mr. Gambino,

Thank you for your gifts to Northwell Health. The partnership of the Gambino Medical & Science Foundation is vital to our commitment to excellence, innovation, and health equity.

Philanthropy has a tremendous impact on our lifesaving work. It allows us to recruit excellent physicians and health care workers, provide the highest-quality, patient-centered care and invest in research and clinical trials to improve countless lives. We are incredibly grateful for the legacy of community-minded and compassionate philanthropy that the Gambino Foundation has established.

Once again, thank you for your generous support and for your belief and trust in what we can accomplish together.

Sincerely,

Margaret M. Crotty

Chair

Board of Trustees